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ANNUAL CHILI COOK-OFF
October 24 — 5:30 p.m.

It's time to plan on making that big pot of chili and bringing it to our get-together on Saturday,
October 24. Tasting will be the order of the evening and the chili voted the best will receive a
$30 cash prize with $20 and $10 cash prizes for second and third place. This has proven to be
a very competitive event and you don’'t want to miss it. If you aren’t bringing chili, bring
something else (salads, desserts, etc.) and be ready to vote for the chili you prefer.

NO STORE BOUGHT OR FAST FOOD TYPES ALLOWED

BOARD MEETING NOTES

Attending the board meeting on October 13 were Don Hughes, Jim Snyder, Vern Sullenger, Ted
Bock, Amy Hills, John Rothrock, Reed Blair and Wilma Winings

Don called the meeting to order and fed in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Vern reported $5,093.60 in the bank with $54 and some change on hand to deposit.
Contributions at last month’s cookout totaled $79. Expense was $25 for the meat.

Wilma referred to the March newsletter and the report on the Hendricks Co. Airport Advisory
Committee meeting in February. The renaming of the entry road at the airport issue was to be
put on the Airport Authority Board agenda in March. Nothing has been heard on that subject
since. John will check to see what he can find out about it.

Fly-outs were mentioned but none were known about. You can get fly-out information by going
to www.socialflight.com and sign up to receive info on the intemet. Vern said you can get an
app for it.

The Christmas dinner was mentioned again. We are scheduled for dinner at Martha’s Orchard
on December 4 at 6 p.m. for the social hour and 7 p.m. for dinner. Details were in the
September issue. Events are being held in the “wedding barn” due to the amount of space
available and the “social distancing” currently needed. in the event of a very cold evening, the
temperature in the facility cannot be guaranteed (it might be a little on the cool side.) Everyone
should dress according to the forecast on that day. John suggested perhaps we could enjoy
Christmas music instead of having an entertainer. Singing of carols by everyone was also a
suggestion.
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Board Meeting Notes - Continued

Swift fuel was again brought up but there has been no further action on this subject.

Vern said his partner had not yet bought the Champ which needs rebuilding. The plane is out of
registration and that should be taken care of. Nobody has been found, as yet, who is interested
in the rebuilding job.

With regard to finding a Hendricks County representative for interaction with the Airport
Authority Board, no results are known. Vern will check with Jim Graham to see if there is a
good prospect for this position. Vern indicated an interest in filling this vacancy as long as there
is no objection and he meets the qualifications. Others agreed he would do a good job in that
capacity.

John reported that Paul McCord who has been in charge of the “store” in the office has come
down with a case of the shingles and doesn’t feel like taking care of it now. Robert Graves has
indicated he will fill in while Paul is unable to do so.

John also mentioned that Rosie Bozell passed away last Saturday. She and Jerry have been
members of HCAA for many years.

This month’s event is our annual Chili Cook-off. Prizes for first, second and third place winners
will be $30, $20 and $10 respectively. All chili must be homemade — no store-bought or fast
food types. The winner of our first chili cook-off was a man so guys, put on your aprons and
enter the contest along with the ladies.

NEXT MONTH: On November 21 at 5:00 p.m. we will have our Game Night and Pizza Party so
plan ahead to attend. We always have a lot of fun.

There beln_g no further business, the meetlng was adjourned.

SEPTEMBER COOK-OUT

The aroma of brats, hamburgers and hot dogs cooking on the grill brought out a good crowd in
perfect weather.

John supervises

Don grills
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Lined up for brats, burgers or hot dogs
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Don serves

Desserts

(and deviled eggs)
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Roberta and Jim were there

Scott Mattingly flew in from home in his RV7A
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The Rothrocks and 3 Hills girls
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(Above) Lindaand Lou (Below) Red and Barbara

Red gives Wilma a hug
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(Above) Kelly, Mike and Susan  (Below) Judy, JoAnn and Don

In Memoriam

Rosalyn (Rosie) Bozell
1/27/1935 - 10/8/2020

Rosie (and Jerry) have been members of our organization since the early
1990s and attended many of our events. Rosie was a vivacious lady,
always laughing and spreading joy wherever she went. Oshkosh was a
special week for Rosie and other HCAA ladies who spent the week
shopping and having a good time while husbands looked at and talked
airplanes.

She worked as an accountant/bookkeeper for Eckhart and Company in
Indianapolis and after retiring from there worked at the Piatek Institute.

Rosie liked to go to the casino and she and Ruby Cecil would travel to
Shelbyville and spend the day quite often.

Rosie and Jerry were married on December 29, 1951. They lived on the
west side of Indianapolis until building a home west of Plainfield several
years ago.

She is survived by Jerry, two daughters, one sister, 6 grandchildren and 3
great grandchildren. She will certainly be missed.




